At A Meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors

On Thursday, June 8, 2006 @ 7:00 p.m.

Held in the General District Courtroom

MINUTES
MEMBERS PRESENT



Charlie E. Caple, Jr.



William J. Collins, Jr.



C. Eric Fly




Wayne M. Harrell



Alice W. Jones



Rufus E. Tyler, Sr.

STAFF PRESENT

Mary E. Jones, County Administrator

Henry A. Thompson, Sr., County Attorney

Jerry L. Whitaker, Director of Finance

Stanley I. Skinner, Building Official

Brenda H. Drew, Housing Programs Coordinator

Deborah A. Davis, Assistant To County Administrator

CALL TO ORDER

The June 8, 2006 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Collins; the Invocation was led by Supervisor Jones.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR HARRELL, seconded by SUPERVISOR FLY and carried: RESOLVED that agenda of the June 8, 2006 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors is hereby adopted with the following additions:  (1) Add Item 6A, Wage and Salary Study; (2) Add Item 11A, The Funder Project.

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones

Voting nay: none

Absent during vote: Supervisor Tyler

Surry Free Clinic

Mr. James Brown, Chairman of the Board of Directors for the Surry Free Clinic gave a brief presentation to the Board regarding the services provided. The Clinic has requested $10,000 in funding for fiscal year 2007 from Sussex County.

Jail Survey Approval
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Chairman Collins recommended approval of the Jail Survey request that was presented by Sheriff E. Stuart Kitchen at the May 18th Board meeting.  The cost of the study is $13,200.00.

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR FLY, seconded by SUPERVISOR CAPLE and carried: RESOLVED the Sussex County Board of Supervisors hereby approves that a Community Based Corrections Plan be done at a cost not to exceed $13,200.00

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones

Voting nay: none

Absent during vote: Supervisor Tyler

Alltel Refund Request

Chairman Collins reminded the Board that the Alltel Refund Request was provided to the Board at the May 18th meeting, but action was deferred on the approval of that appropriation until more information could be gathered.

Commissioner of the Revenue, Mrs. Ellen G. Boone explained that she has spoke with another locality that has received a similar request and this request is the result of an order by the Stat Corporation Commission.

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR FLY, seconded by SUPERVISOR JONES and carried: RESOLVED that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors hereby approves and appropriates the amount of $35,056.06 to be refunded to Alltel Communications.

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones

Voting nay: none

Absent during vote: Supervisor Tyler

(Chairman Collins requested that County Attorney Thompson draft a letter to be included with the payment to Alltel).

PUBLIC HEARING
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR FLY, seconded by SUPERVISOR CAPLE and carried: RESOLVED that the Sussex County Board of Supervisors shall hereby enter public hearing to consider the proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2007.

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones

Voting nay: none

Absent during vote: Supervisor Tyler

Mr. Jerry L. Whitaker advised the Board that the proposed budget for fiscal year 2007 has been properly advertised in the amount of $37,738,346.0 and has been balanced.  

Page 3:

Minutes of the June 8, 2006 meeting of the Sussex County



Board of Supervisors

Chairman Collins called for public comment.

Blackwater District –none

Courthouse District – none

Henry District – none

Stony Creek District –none

Wakefield District – none

Waverly District – comments were heard from Mrs. Shirley Yancey (speaking on behalf of the Miles B. Carpenter Museum).

Mr. Stanley I. Skinner, Building Official, addressed the Board and asked that the part-time custodial position in the Building and Grounds Department be changed to full time.  If the Board approves this request, the amount of funding required will be $16,747.48.

Mrs. Brenda Drew, Housing Programs Coordinator, addressed the Board and requested a full time clerical worker.

(Supervisor Tyler arrived at the meeting at 7:40 p.m.).

RETURN TO REGULAR SESSION
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR TYLER, seconded by SUPERVISOR JONES and carried: RESOLVED that the meeting shall return to regular session.

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones, Tyler

Voting nay: none

Horizon Commercial Group – Application For Payment #10

County Administrator Jones advised that this Application and Certificate For Payment #10 was received after the regular Board meeting on May 18th and staff is requesting approval and appropriation for payment.

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR CAPLE seconded by SUPERVISOR TYLER and carried: RESOLVED that Application and Certificate For Payment #10 from Horizon Commercial Group for the Sussex Maintenance Building Project, in the amount of $69,289.60 is hereby approved and appropriated for payment.

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones, Tyler

Voting nay: none

Wage & Salary Study

Supervisor Fly advised that he has spoken with several of the constitutional officers and requested clarification of the Wage and Salary Study, the proposed Memorandum of 
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Agreement between the County and the Constitutional Officers and the proposed Personnel Policy.

Chairman Collins advised that he has also spoken with constitutional officers and there are some questions that require answers.  He asked if the Board could allow County staff time to meet with the constitutional officers and provide a status report at the June 15th meeting.

Mrs. Lyndia Person-Ramsey addressed the Board and assured them that there is no animosity between County staff and constitutional officers but there are some concerns that need to be addressed.

Fiscal Year 2005 Budget Review
Mr. Jerry L. Whitaker, Director of Finance provided a review of actural vs budget for fiscal year 2006.  He stated that as approved by resolution on September 15, 2005, he recommended that the Board approve all line items that have exceeded the line item budget as long as the department’s total budget does not exceed the department’s total budget appropriated.  He asked that the Board review his report and contact him by June 13, 2006 with questions and he will research and provide detailed information at the June 15, 2006 meeting.  (A copy of the review is retained in the June 8, 2006 Board packet).

Horizon Health Services, Inc.

Ms. Cheryl Ebersol, Administrator for Horizon Health Services provided a brief overview of agency.

CLOSED SESSION

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR CAPLE, seconded by SUPERVISOR JONES and carried: RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors shall enter Closed Session, pursuant to Code Sections 2.2-3711(A)(3) and 2.2-3711(A)(1), Real Estate Matters and Personnel Matters, respectively.

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones, Tyler

Voting nay: none

RETURN TO OPEN SESSION
ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR CAPLE, seconded by SUPERVISOR JONES  and carried: RESOLVED that the meeting shall enter open session and certifies that only public business matters exempt from the Act were discussed and only public business matters identified in the motion to convene were discussed.

Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones, Tyler
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Voting nay: none

RECESS/ADJOURNMENT

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR CAPLE, seconded by SUPERVISOR JONES and carried: RESOLVED that the May 18, 2006 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors is hereby adjourned.
Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones, Tyler

Voting nay: none

